
ADDENDUM NOTICE 

SITTINGS AND VACATIONS OF THE COURT OF APPEAL AND HIGH 

COURT: 2024/25 

 

Further to the notice of Sittings and Vacations of The Court of Appeal and High 

Court 2024/25 issued in December 2023, following a targeted engagement exercise, 

the Lady Chief Justice, as part of her ongoing commitment to support family-

friendly initiatives, has directed that there will be a period of one week during the  

Hilary Term when no business, other than emergency matters, will be listed in the 

Court of Appeal and the High Court.   

This will be operated on a pilot basis during the 2024/25 legal year and will coincide 

with the school half-term break in February and cover the following dates: 

 

Monday 10th February 2025 to 

Friday 14th February 2025 

 

Following the pilot, consideration will be given to establishing a Hilary Term Mid-

Term Recess on a permanent basis, including making adjustments to the current 

statutory term dates, if necessary. 

 

 


